
MEMORANDUM 

Date: March 10, 2023 

To: Lower Platte South Natural Resources District Board of Directors 

From: Will Inselman, Resources Coordinator 

Subject: Minutes for Recreation, Forestry & Wildlife Subcommittee Meeting 

On Thursday, March 9, 2023, at 5:30 p.m., the Recreation, Forestry and Wildlife subcommittee met in the Large 

Conference Room. Subcommittee members present; Anthony Schutz – Chair, Gary Hellerich, Don Jacobson, John 

Yoakum, Stacie Sinclair, and Ray Stevens. Other attendees were Gary Aldridge (Director), Paul Zillig, Jay Seaton, 

Ariana Kennedy, and Will Inselman. 

First item on the agenda was the NRCS extension agreement for the Little Salt Creek WFPO Plan-Environmental 

Assessment. This extension is for a one-year extension to allow more time to address NRCS comments on the 

plan before submission. Currently, The Flatwater Group is spearheading this effort for the NRD. There is also a 

request for additional funds to cover the additional work that NRCS is requiring of The Flatwater Group to 

complete the plan. NRCS is currently working on the extension agreement and the additional request for funds 

to pay our contractor ($100,000.00). These additional funds require no funds from LPSNRD for match. Staff 

requested getting approval for the General Manager to sign and approve these agreements as soon as we 

receive them from NRCS to avoid any further delays. Staff provided additional information on the specific 

projects within the plan and the properties where the projects would take place. 

It was moved by Yoakum and seconded by Stevens and unanimously approved to recommend the Lower 

Platte South NRD Board of Directors authorize the General Manager to approve an agreement for a one-year 

extension and an additional $100,000 in additional federal funding from USDA/NRCS for the Little Salt Creek 

WFPO Plan-Environmental Assessment, pending legal counsel approval. 

Second on the agenda was the request to transfer UTV title to the City of Lincoln. LPSNRD partnered on the 
purchase of the UTV for the Saline Wetland Partnership with the NRD ultimately taking ownership of the UTV. In 
2020, LPSNRD contributed $2,804.01 towards the UTV for Saline Wetland Partnership activities, with the 
remainder of the funding coming from a NET grant held by the City. NET recently indicated that in order for the 
purchase to comply with Title 136, the City would need to hold title as they were the original grant recipients. 
Staff requests approval of the transfer of title to the City. LPSNRD would still store the UTV and be used for 
management on properties tied to the Saline Wetland Conservation Partnership. Time was also spent discussing 
maintenance of the equipment and potential issues on the engines in this UTV that staff should be aware of. 

Agenda Item #8

Document Page #1



It was moved by Stevens and seconded by Sinclair and unanimously approved to recommend the Lower Platte 
South NRD Board of Directors approve the transfer of title for the UTV used for Saline Wetland Conservation 
Partnership activities from LPSNRD to the City of Lincoln. 

Third on the agenda was the discussion on the Oberg/Next to Nine Mile Prairie, LLC. conservation easement. 
Recently, an appraisal was completed by Great Plains Appraisal and estimate the value of the conservation 
easement at $609,000. The family requested that LPSNRD consider applying to the NRCS conservation easement 
program, Agricultural Conservation Easement Program – Agricultural Land Easement (ACEP-ALE). This program 
would provide, if approved, 50% cost share towards the purchase of the conservation easement. Staff indicated 
that the deadline for application is March 17th, and in order to do this, the Board would need to take action 
next week to allow staff to submit an application. This program has a continuous signup throughout the year, 
but this deadline is tied to additional funds provided for easements through the Infrastructure Act. After 
speaking with the state conservation easement rep, he indicated that this project would likely rank high and 
have a high probability of receiving funding. Staff indicated that the deadline is indeed tight, but that they had 
enough information to get an application submitted. It was also made clear that submitting this application does 
not bind LPSNRD to purchasing the easement, this is just an application to see if we can receive financial 
assistance if the Board chooses to purchase the easement. 

It was moved by Yoakum and seconded by Stevens and approved to recommend the Lower Platte South NRD 
Board of Directors authorize the General Manager to submit an application to the USDA for 50% cost share 
assistance towards the purchase of the Oberg/Next to Nine Mile Prairie, LLC conservation easement. 

 Motion Passed: 5-1 (Hellerich Voting NO) 

Fourth on the agenda was a discussion item brought forth by Director Aldridge. Director Aldridge provided 
information to the subcommittee about the Community Forestry Program from conversations with various 
villages/towns at their board meetings. Director Aldridge provided information and ideas from those discussions 
to help the subcommittee discuss ideas to improve the use of the program. Ideas about cost-share increases, 
public/private cost-share rates, and sinking funds were mentioned. Staff will be putting together some of the 
options discussed to present to the subcommittee next month as an action item. 

Last on the agenda, were staff updates and reports on various projects. Reports/updates: Backyard Prairie 

Pollinator Program, Tree seedling sales, Prairie Corridor on Haines Branch properties, and discussion on a 

Wabash Trailhead grand opening. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

PC: RF&W subcommittee file
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Oberg Property

• ~75 acres

• Has ~10 virigin prairie

• Unique wetland along creek (northside of
property

• Forestry component and planting
conducted in cooperation with Rich Lodes
many years ago

• Are interested in having a trail to 9-Mile
Prairie

• Have had conversations with Lincoln Parks
& Rec on joint easement possibility
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Oberg Property Appraisal

• Total property valued at $978,000

• Damages appraised at $609,000 (conservation easement value)
– 72.35 acres

• Factors used to determine damages
– Full appraised value of the property based on comparable

– Take the details of easement into consideration

– Then factor highest and best use remaining – rural development potential

– Grasslands remain the highest and best use after damages

– Compare to surrounding properties with easements (40-64% decrease in
value)
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Oberg Property Appraisal

• Agricultural Conservation Easement Program – Agricultural Land
Easement (ACEP-ALE)
– Provides 50% Cost-share

– Protect farmland or grassland from development

– Deadline of March 17th to take advantage of additional Infrastructure Act
funds

– ~2-year process

– Can back out at anytime up to closing

• For reference…Nebraska Land Trust has done about 15 of these and
would be willing to help us for this application
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